NOTICE

THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL HAS CALLED A SPECIAL MEETING FOR SEPTEMBER 2#,2003, AT 7:00 P.M. FOR THE PURPOSE OF DISCUSSING WATER AVAILABILITY STUDY.

GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

BY: Juf Tratu

POST 9/22.23, 24, 2003

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 24,2003

The Greenville Town Council met this date in a Special Meeting with Council President L. Ray Gibson, Council members Ted Miller, David Matthews, and Hanzel Barclay present. Also attending was Water Utility Supt. Gary Getrost, Denise Franke (Fifer Law Office) and Les Archer.

Discussed was the Water Study being done by Mr. Archer with no official action taken by the Council. The Council directed Ms. Franke to re-write the Utility policy letter which has been given to developers wanting water committments and bring to the October meeting for Council approval.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

ATTEST:

ne Council

EDWARDSVILLE WATER CORPORATION 545 MAPLEWOOD BLVD/GEORGETOWN, IN 47122 (812 948-0900 Fax: (812) 941-9114

September 23, 2003

Mr. Gary Getrost Greenville Water Company P.O. Box 188 Greenville, Indiana 47124

RE: Greenville Water Company Request for Increasing Water Contract

Dear Mr. Getrost:

In response to the above request by Greenville Water Company, the Edwardsville Water Corporation Board of Directors has asked our engineering and accounting firms to submit a cost estimate for the project.

A legal contract would have to be prepared and we would apply for a thirty-day filing with the IURC. If Greenville Water Company would decide not to purchase the water according to the terms; Greenville Water Company would be responsible for paying the legal and engineering fees incurred.

The Edwardsville Water Corporation Board of Directors discussed having steps in water usage that would help save Greenville on their facility charge until they reach the amount set in the contract.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely,

Steve Bennett Utility Manager

SB:sc

Special Council 146.

TED Miller, David Matthews
RAY Gibson, Hanzel
Barclay And Gary Getrost,
Denise Franke, Les Acher

Discussed laster Study.

Denise Franke Co. Attorny,
is to Rewrite the Co.

Policy of letter which
has been given to
developers looking for
water Commentationts
And bring to the Oct
MTG for Council Approval

C1 WG